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October 12, 2016 

 
 
Fuji Clean, LLC 
Attn.: Bennette D. Burkes, P.E. 
1518 Willow Lawn Drive, Suite 300 
Hnerico, VA 23230 
 
Subject:  Modified Approval for General Use, Fuji Clean System, CE and CEN Series 
 
Dear Mr. Burkes: 
 
The Division of Environmental and Community Health has reviewed your proposal for reductions in disposal 
field sizing and reduced separation form limiting factors for systems which incorporate the Fuji Clean System, 
CE and CEN Series (Fuji Clean) wastewater treatment systems.  This request is predicated upon the ability of 
the Fuji Clean system to produce BOD5 and TSS levels below 10 mg/l, each.   
 
The Division approves the request for reduced disposal field area and reduced separation distances as follows: 
 
1. A minimum separation distance of 12 inches shall be maintained between the seasonal high groundwater 

table and the lowest elevation of the system’s disposal field;  
 
2. A minimum separation distance of 12 inches shall be maintained between bedrock and the lowest elevation 

of the system’s disposal field;  
 

3. Stone beds and trenches are allowed a 75 percent reduction in size, based upon the standard sizing 
requirements of the Rules; 

 
4. Proprietary devices such as but not limited to plastic chambers and gravel-less pipe trenches are allowed a 

50 percent reduction in size based upon the standard sizing requirements of the Rules, absent prohibitions 
by manufacturers; 

 
5. Eljen GSF units may be used with Fuji Clean systems, but with no reduction in size; and 
 
6. Maintenance agreement contracts must be included with all system installations.  Terms and duration of the 

contracts shall be in accordance with Fuji Clean’s company policies. 
 
Because installation and maintenance has a significant effect on the  working order of onsite sewage disposal 
systems, including their components, the Division makes no representation or guarantee as to the efficiency 
and/or operation of this system.  Further, the Division strongly recommends that property owners enter into long 
term maintenance contracts with Fuji Clean, in accordance with Fuji Clean’s company policies. 
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Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
James A. Jacobsen 

       Project Manager, Webmaster 
       Division of Environmental Health 
       Drinking Water Program 
       Engineering Review Team      
       e-mail:  james.jacobsen@maine.gov  
 
 
/jaj 
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